

## TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 4913 CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 37405

## MINUTES THIRD QUARTERLY BOARD MEETING AUGUST 14, 1976

The meeting was held atop Buzzard Point, Morgan Springs, during Fun Daw. August 14. 1976. beginning at 2:00 P.M. EDT.

Present:

Grimes Slaughter, Pres. Absent:

Bill Stutz Evan Means

Dorothy Lingerfelt Evelyn Tretter

Gordon Newland Don Todd Sr. Dave Rhyne

The main topic of the meeting was the upcoming Southeastern Regional Trails Conference to be held at Paris Landing State Park October 28-31, 1976, to be hosted by TTA and Kentucky Trails Association. Evan Means, chairman for TTA. stated that he and Evelyn Tretter had met with Dr. Phillip Lavely and Dick Cottrell at Montgomery Bell State Park on June 12 to work out preliminary plans. Invitations were to go out September 1.

The president stated that he would appear before the Great Smoky Mountain Boy Scout Council and hopes to get Scouts working on the north end of the Cumberland Trail. Dot Lingerfelt said that Dave Shupe of the State Department of Conservation had stated the state will work on the south end.

The question was raised as to whether the completed portion of the CT between Caryville and Lake City should be publicized. The consensus was that it should be.

It was brought out that under state law, landowners who have given trail easements are not liable for any injuries to hikers using the trail.

The annual meeting was set for November 13, place to be decided on later.

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 P.M. Quelyn Trellu

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary

No meeting was held during the second quarter.